
St. Andrew Parish 
714 E Walworth Ave 
Delavan, WI 53115  

 

www.standrews-delavan.org 
262-728-5922  

The Deaf Apostolate Office provides deaf/
hard of hearing awareness and education. 
The office also consults parishes and 
schools on access. 
 
The Office recruits and train individuals 
to serve the religious needs of the Deaf, 
hard of hearing, and Deaf/blind people 
within the archdiocese. 
 
The Deaf Apostolate assists parishes to 
identify needs and plan to achieve goals on 
Accessibility. The Office work closely with 
the Wisconsin School for the Deaf, the 
Deaf/Blind Center and the International 
Catholic Deaf Association. 
 
The Office also issues a quarterly  
newsletter, “Hand-in-Hand” covering  
activities and news from the Catholic Deaf 
community across the Southeastern  
Wisconsin. 
 
Your servant in Christ,  
Fr. Christopher Klusman 
Director of the Deaf Apostolate 
klusmanc@archmil.org  
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‘In Jesus’ Hands’ 
by Nancy Rourke  

 
The message of the painting is 
very much a reflection of the 
Deaf Ministry which is that Jesus 
is at the center of all we do. 
 
Jesus Christ is truly God, the   
Second Person of the Trinity, the 
Son, the Eternal Word, who with 
the Father and the Holy Spirit    
always was, is, and always will be 
(John 1:1).  

 

DEAF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION &  
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DEAFMINISTRY@SASPCATHOLICS.ORG 
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Our 9:00 Masses each Sunday are            
interpreted in ASL.  
 
We also have a monthly Deaf Mass at 
St. Andrew when Father Christopher 
comes to Delavan and celebrates the 
Mass in ASL.     
 
Members of our Deaf Community are    
welcome be a reader, usher, bread, or 
cup minister at the Deaf Mass. 
 
We also try to accommodate access for 
any other church service or faith  
development events in our parish that 
are requested by the Deaf.    
 
We offer monthly Catholic Deaf Bible 
studies from September to December 
and March to June. For the dates and 
place, please contact us for the most 
updated schedule. The Bible study dis-
cussions are led by Fr. Christopher 
Klusman. 
 
We produce video series in ASL on  
different subjects on our YouTube 
channel. We distribute monthly  
newsletters to our parishioners by 
email and VLOGs in ASL.  We hold 
special events for fellowship, as well. 
 
 
Blessings, 
Jennifer Paul 
Coordinator  

St. Andrew's is grateful to welcome 
our Deaf brothers and sisters as part 
of our faith community. 
 
With the Wisconsin School for the 
Deaf (WSD) right up the street from 
us, St.     Andrew's serves the Catholic 
Deaf students attending WSD. 
 
We offer religious education in ASL 
from lower elementary to seniors in 
high school.  With ASL, students have 
full access to learning about God's 
love.  
 
We also prepare the students for First  
Reconciliation (the students confess to 
a Deaf priest or a priest who can sign), 
First Eucharist/Communion, and  
Confirmation.   
 

For many of the students attending     
classes with us they are learning the 
Good News of our salvation for the 
first time!   
 

The students also experience at least 
one Deaf Mass during the year where 
the       entire Mass is in ASL by either 
a Deaf priest or a priest who can sign.  
 

We have Biblical  
resources including 
print publications,  
videos in ASL, work 
books, and curricula for 
lessons and  sacrament  
preparations. 

OUR SERVICES FOR  
DEAF CHILDREN 

OUR SERVICES FOR  
DEAF ADULTS  

 

St. Andrew’s is a Eucharistic centered parish, 
committed to learning and living our Catholic 
faith, to fellowship, and to apostolic action 
that responds to the needs of our  multi-
cultural community. We are all one body in 
Christ. 

 
As you learn about the Deaf Ministry and all 
St. Andrew’s has to offer,  it is my hope that 
you will be excited about who we are;           
encouraged by these opportunities; and above 
all   inspired by the many blessings God      
continues to provide us.                             
 
Hospitality has always been a hallmark of our 
parish. Now, more than ever, we all need to 
embrace each other and welcome people of all 
backgrounds into the love of God.  
 
We exist to PRAY recognizing diversity, 
GROW while placing higher values on Faith 
Formation for all and SERVE with Christian 
compassion. 
 
As Catholics, we value ALL life including our 
own parish life.  It is important that all feel 
part of this Church family that feeds all     
spiritually. 
 
One of my many prayers is that you will be 
blessed and strengthened by the power of     
Jesus Christ our Savior and that you will live 
a life of abundance in fellowship, joy and 
love.  Please join us and see 
where it leads. Come and 
pray with us. 
 
Fr. Oriol Regales,  Pastor 
St. Andrew Parish 
St. Patrick Parish 

 

God has provided His Word so that we would have a good 
road map to navigate through life.  We have access to all 
of His teachings – words that have guided people for   
thousands of years. Use the opportunities for spiritual 
growth offered at St. Andrew Parish to grow in your    
relationship with Jesus Christ. 

 

deafministry@saspcatholics.org 


